
BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 14th MARCH 2017 

 AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM 

PRESENT Mr. Fraser ( chair ) Mrs. S. Hill, Mrs. J. Childs, Mrs. S. Palmer,  Mr.  M. Ing, Mr. 

S. Pashley 

Mrs. T. Taylor B.D.C. Mr. M. Quigley B.D.C. Mrs. L. Yates N.C.C. 

As this will be the last occasion that Mrs. Yates can attend our meeting due to her standing 

down at the next local election she requested that the meeting be addressed by her. 

This she did and thanked all present for the assistance she had received. The Parish Council  

thanked her for her help in many matters. 

172. Apologies for absence. 

 Mrs. M. Read. 

173. Question time. 

There were 7 members of the public present who attended to voice their opinions about the 

proposed planning application for a Crematorium in then parish of Babworth & Ranby off 

Old London Road at Barnby Moor. 

A general discussion took place and the overall comments from the public were against the 

proposal the main reasons being, 

1) Traffic flow and consequential volume of traffic that this development will incur on 

Old London Road. 

2) Junction safety at both the A638 and Old London Road also at the junction of Old 

London Road and the road to the A1. 

3) Loss of domestic amenities for the residents at Diggles Lodge. 

4) History of road traffic accidents at the junction near Diggles Lodge. 

5) The increase in traffic throughout the village bearing in mind the extra traffic which 

will be generated with the proposed two quarries and the fracking site on Blyth Road 

also the opening of the new Spa development in the village. 

6) The possibility of odours from the site.    

174. Declaration’s of Interest. 

There were no declarations of interest. 



175. Adoption of Minutes 

It was proposed by Mr. Ing and seconded by Mrs. Childs that the minutes of the meeting 

held on Tuesday 14th February 2017 be accepted. All  in agreement.  

176. Matters arising. 

We have contacted Wren Gas to replace the tap in the ladies toilet and to have any 

suggestions for a friendly user timer for the central heating. 

To date we have not received a reply. 

We should contact another plumber. 

We have authorised Jones & Co to research our deeds reference the enquiries we raised, 

but have not received a reply to date. 

We have contacted three grass contractors for quotes for this year. 

Two replies have been received. 

We requested the following, 7 months April to October2017 depending on weather, one cut 

of verges and two cuts of playing field per month. 

Verges only if we can do the playing field ourselves. 

Hoe & Mow. 

Verges & playing field £243.12 per month +7 months total for 2017 £1701.84 no vat. 

Verges only £81.04 x 7 = £567.28 

Homes Groundcare Maintenance. 

We can reclaim vat from them.  

Verges & playing field  £210.00 per month x by 7 = £1470.00 

Verges only £132.00 per month x by 7 = £924.00. 

Mr. Ing and Mr. Pashley requested that Mr. Sanderson from Hoe & Mow be contacted and 

to arrange a meeting to discuss the state of our grass verges. 

It was suggested we decorate the interior of the Village Hall on Sunday 9th April. Perhaps a  

free drink be given to volunteers afterwards at the White Horse. 

Perhaps local residents could be contacted to seek their help in the project. 

 



 

    

177. Village Hall 

The bottle bank needs emptying. We have heard that the White Horse Public House have no 

objections to the bottle bank being sited there due to local residents objecting to its current 

location. 

Mr. Fraser will contact B.D.C. 

178.  Planning. 

Planning application No. 17/00225/FUL. Crematorium off Old London Road in the parish of 

Babworth & Ranby. 

This was discussed by the council and it was agreed to reply to planning that Barnby Moor 

Parish Council agreed with the comments made by the residents at question time. 

 

179. Highways. 

We are still awaiting a reply for the inspection of the footpath between Barnby Moor and 

Torworth. 

180. Correspondences  

There was no correspondence.  

181. Financial statement February 2017 

Current account at the end of February   £3190.01 

Nottingham Building Society at 28/02/2017   £14250.60 

Accounts to pay February 2017 

B.D.C. Village Hall rates     £00.00 

Village Hall gas.      £48.51 

Village Hall electric.      £61.26 

Joy Ford Village Hall clean     £20.00 

Anglian Water       £23.22 

Mr. Ing deposit for wine function    £100.00 



Sutton Solutions Pat Test.     £15.48 

TOTAL PAYMENTS      £268.48 

Receipts for February 2017  

Barnby Moor Line Dancing     £48.00 

Mr Rothwell       £30.00 

Fly ball        £84.00    

Ballroom Dancing      £14.00 

Pipes & Drums       £56.00 

Mrs Parks hall hire.      £30.00 

South Yorkshire Caravans.     £270.00 

Total receipt       £532.00 

It was proposed by Mrs Palmer and seconded by Mr. Ing that the financial statement be 

accepted. All in agreement. 

The Precept requirement for 2017/2018 was reprospectedly accepted by the council being 

£3284.00.    

182. Village Matters 

Mrs Palmer has submitted her resignation to the council. The Chairman expressed his deep 

regret and thanked her for the many years of service. 

All in agreement. 

 

183. Date of the next meeting. 

Tuesday 11th April  2017 

 

Chairman .C. L Fraser........................................Date  11th April 2017 

 

 

   


